
Minutes of the Thirteenth meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 7th November 2016 at 7.30pm at Blunsdon Village Hall.
Present:  Cllrs  Jankinson, Ainscow, Boyd, Compton, Herron, James, Keates,  .
               2 members of the public.
Apologies: Cllrs Bennett, Kilby and Marasco, SBCllr McCracken.

125.  DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
         None.

The meeting was taken into Recess when a question was asked about the proposal to split the Parish. The Chair confirmed that the final decision will be made on 10th November by Full Council. Concern was also raised about how current Parish Cllrs would fit in with the proposals and what would happen to Parish funds. The Chair explained the way a Shadow Parish Council would work and would be made up of Ward Councillors and that any funds earmarked for a specific project would be hounoured and that any other reserves and assets would be allocated proportionately between the two Parishes and that SBC would oversee this.
An update on new Bus strategy was requested, no further information is available at the current time. A discussion about the new Number 4 service took place, the exact route of this service is still unclear. The PC agreed to invite Dale Heenan and Nigel Hale to the next meetig at BVH on 5th December 2016.
** since the meeting it has been confirmed that the Number 4 service does not include Blunsdon Hill, representations to be made to Stagecoach if this route differs from that expected.
126.  MINUTES  OF  THE TWELFTH  ORDINARY  MEETING
Proposed by Cllr Compton, seconded by Cllr Boyd, all agreed, that they be accepted as a true record.
127.  MATTERS  ARISING  FROM  THE  MINUTES

a) Hillside Way – closure was now in place, this is scheduled to be for one year from August 2016. The issue of double yellow lines was raised and discussed. These are the subject of a Traffic Regulation Order and as such a consultation will begin in the next few weeks.
b) St Andrew’s Ridge retailers – meeting to be arranged. Chair to contact SBCCllr McCracken
c) Burytown Lane – there were no traffic restrictions on this road but even if there were, access to properties would over-ride. Letter to Landowner re historic informal arrangement with PCin respect of tree trimming .
d)  Brook Park litter – Clerk to contact Probation team re involvement with “community payback” scheme. Litter pick arranged with Tracey Geiran.
e)  Redhouse Anti Social Behaviour meeting took place on 26 October 2016 at RCC. Police capabilities much reduced. CCTV for Brook Park to be considered by SBC Cllr Tomlinson and Cllr James raised with PC in terms of assisting with funding. The issue of dangerous parking etc on Redhouse Way was raised by Cllr Herron. Cllrs Herron and James to provide details for a letter to be sent to Ward Cllrs and copied to Leader.
f)     Redhouse RA – query about funds held in view of PC grants to assist meetings. RFO followed up with Cllr Tomlinson but the information provided was too vague to be of real use. PC agreed that in the absence of any other information Cllr Tomlinson should be regarded as the responsible person for this issue.
g) Additional litter bins StAndrews Ridge – Cllr Jankinson had followed this up and identified that 2 new litter bins be installed alongside the benches. Map supplied. Clerk to arrange 
h) Blunsdon Village Hall, directional signage to be considered. Cllr Boyd investigating.
i)   C/f from previous meeting -Cllr James reported noted that the Noticeboard at Kingsdown   (Wyevale) was no longer there  also the Noticeboard at Groundwell was unused, St Andrews Ridge is not fit for purpose.  Cllr Kilby to investigate deal with RCC supplier for new Noticeboards. 

j)    Abbey Meads Post Office – response received from Customer Service – footfall and service levels monitored carefully by management team. PC will be notified for consultation if any changes are deemed necessary.

k) TGV Academy – response received from Principal, extensive measures in place to rectify parking problems.
128.   PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON  
               S/16/0781/RM Installation of a mezzanine to create living accommodation within existing barn.
          (Part retrospective)
            At: Brook Farm, Broad Bush, Blunsdon Swindon SN26 7ER
          Permission Granted with conditions.

          S/16/1565/RM  Erection of a first floor extension and porch.
          At: Eldswyn, Kingsdown Lane, Blunsdon Swindon SN25 5DL
          Permission Granted with conditions.

          S/RES/16/1180/NISM  Reserved Matters submission for 37no. dwellings and associated landscape 
          and infrastructure.

          At: Parcel 4.2 Tadpole Garden Village,Blunsdon St Andrew Swindon
          Permission Granted with conditions

129.   PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
          S/HOU/16/1803/NIGI:  Erection of a front porch and a single storey side extension.

          At:  7 Ashbee Crescent Tadpole Garden Village Swindon                             
          The PC agreed to support the Application as they are not aware of any planning reason to object.          
          S/ADV/16/1722: Display of non illuminated signage ( retrospective).
          At: Parcel 4.8 Tadpole Garden Village, Tadpole Lane Blunsdon St Andrew Swindon SN26 8DZ

               The PC agreed to support the Application as they are not aware of any planning reason to object. CIL requested to 
            support projects in Parish - CCTV in Brook Park.

          S/HOU/16/1843 Erection of a single storey rear extension.

          At: 4 Hidcot Court Redhouse Swindon SN25 2ER
          The PC agreed to support the Application as they are not aware of any planning reason to object. CIL requested to 
            support projects in Parish – CCTV in Brook Park.

S/16/1138 / APP/U3935D/16/3158334 – Appeal received in respect of refusal of Planning Permission at 21 Dorney          Road Redhouse Swindon SN25 2AA.
130.  CORRESPONDENCE   RECEIVED
Correspondence received to 7th November 2016
a) SBC Members Bulletin – issue 837 & 838

b) Local Councils Update

c) Clerk and Councils Direct

d) VOA – changes to Business Rates

e) Letter from Abbey meads Community Primary School

f) Utilitywise  - account information

g) Total Gas & Power – account information 

h) BT Community Fibre – Superfast Broadband at Bridlewood Primary School (copy) 

131.  COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW

The chair gave an update on his attendance at Cabinet. Again no response received to concerns and questions raised. Proposals to be considered by Full Council on 10th November 2016. Cllr J to attend Council, apologies to be given to WALC AGM. Written questions to be submitted tomorrow – evidence of benefits to residents, rights of PCllrs and submission with petition.

Challenge can only be considered once decision made, discussion on basis of any challenge at next PC meeting.

132.   COMMITTEE REPORTS
a) Redhouse Community Centre – Management Committee Meeting took place on 1st November
2016. Directional signage for RCC with PC.

One day workshop to do Business Plan.

Policies under review.

Environmental Health action in respect of noise. RCC to consider PA system to manage noise levels.

Business Rates increase in 2017/18

Next meeting 10th January 2017
b) Blunsdon Village –  War Memorial responsibility of PC. Clerk to contact member of public re cleaning of memorial.
c) W ASSOC – meeting next Thursday at BVH.
133.   PARISH  MATTERS
a)  Cllr Compton – suggestion to enquire about use of Hills site office post development. Clerk to follow up. 
Rememberance wreath purchased on behalf on PC.
b) Cllr James -  Gap in hedge Lady Lane, suggestion to remove hardstanding to allow re growth to close gap. SBC denied ownership of issue. Clerk in discussion with SBC. 
c) Cllr Herron – St Andrews Ridge play areas subject of adverse comments on Facebook. Response that inspection and actions underway posted.
d)  Cllr Ainscow – queried if size of cremation plot is specified. Clerk to check.
e)  Cllr Keates – update PC on recent Planning training session attended. Emphasis on lack of 5 year housing land supply and importance of Neighbourhood Plans. Notes to be circulated.
f) Cllr Boyd – Consultation on telephone boxes, article in BV Magazine. No valid reasons to object to removal as only 1 emergency call made in 4 years.

Resident contacted Cllr B to ask about clearing weeds and rubbish from Holdcroft/Pontings Close area, willing to volunteer. 
g)  Cllr Jankinson – Neighbourhood Plan, volunteers needed. Article to be placed in BV magazine.
h)  PC agreed use of Roman Gods theme for street naming on Linden Homes site and to pay Saunders skips by BACS.
i) The directional signs for RCC and PO to be erected in line with the advice from SBC Cllr McCracken.
134.    SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  THE  NEXT  MEETING
Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 21st November 2016 at Abbey Meads Community Primary School. 


          There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                                         ………………………………………...

                                                                                                                    Chairman, 21st November 2016

